         BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES

Monday, April 15, 2019 7:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by President, Denise McBride.  Present:   Denise McBride, Tom Gross, Heather Curtiss, Ron Neyer, Bob Pasch, Rod Cole and Curt Gottschalk.      

The Pledge of Allegiance was said

Heather Curtiss read a Board Vision Statement.  
Motion by Ron Neyer, seconded by Rod Cole to approve the agenda as presented with no additions or deletions.  Motion carried 7/0.
Denise welcomed guest:  Ed Lynch, Dexter Lynch, Kara Lynch, Sarah Kunik, Carlie Ehler, Ann Gross, Madison Calkins, Olivia Kunik, Rachel Gross, Emma Carlson, Eva Lynch, Grace Schuch, and Chadd Fletcher.
Dexter Lynch gave a Student Council Update.

Chadd Fletcher and the Junior Aggie Leadership Squad gave a presentation about their group and the things they are working on.  Mr. Fletcher also gave a presentation on the "Internet of Things".  The Internet of Things is the extension of internet connectivity into physical devices. He used the Internet of Things as a class project for his Junior High Students and gave a presentation on some of the work they did.  
Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Bob Pasch to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of March 18, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Bill Chilman presented correspondence which included a couple thank you notes, District Admin. Magazine, School Equity Caucus Newsletter, Special Ed. Contract with St Joseph the Worker, Thrun Policy Review, Michigan Virtual Annual Report, DSIT Write-up, and notification regarding the M-STEP test date extension.  Bill also reported that he, Carrie and Ben will be getting Board Doc Training on May 15th.  There is a Personnel Committee Meeting scheduled for May 6th.  

Heather Curtiss reported for the District School Improvement Committee Meeting.  They were given a School Budget update and a Title 1 update.  Jason Johnston gave an ESIT update and Dan Boyer gave and SSIT update. Dan and Jason reported on the pilot Middle School Concept and how they may implementing changes in the Junior High next year.  

Rod Freeze reported that he will be presenting the Budget Amendments later in the meeting.

Dan Boyer reported that the pilot Middle School Concept has taken a lot of their time and they are also working on Science Curriculum.  

Jason Johnston reported that they have chosen textbooks for the new Science Curriculum.  They are also looking into changing the teacher request process.  

Ben Eggenberger thanked the Board for approving the Technology upgrades that have greatly impacted online testing.  There were no technology issues with recent online testing and he has heard from other people throughout the state that it has not gone that well at other places.  

Bill Chilman reported that the Technology Committee will hopefully be able to present the Technology Plan to the Board at next month's meeting and review Technology Social Media Policies.  Bill also reported that we've received a Michigan State Police Grant for school safety upgrades.    
Rod Freeze read the Financial Report.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Ron Neyer to approve the following payments as presented:  General Fund payments of $1,242,935.87 including $181,540.58 in checks, $231,587.76 in Employee Direct Deposits & Net Pr Cks, $170,609.61 Payroll Tax Pmts ACH & Other Payroll AP, $122,405.96 ORS Electronic Payments, $34,417.24 UAAL Rate Stabilization Electronic Pmt.,$1,297.72 Transfers to Payroll Account, $1,077.00 H.S.A. ACH Payment,  $500,000.00 ACH Isabella Bank 90 day CD, Hot Lunch payments of $10,435.72, Athletic Fund payments of $6,374.15.  Motion carried 7/0.
Bill gave an update on the small gym floor issue and that the HVAC Project will be going out for bid soon.  

Bill reported on a letter he received regarding the Sewer Project.  Engineers have been to the school to mark our sewers.

Rod reported that the BCEF has awarded Becky Block and Kyle Carter with teacher grants.  Student Scholarship application deadline is April 19th.  They will be awarding scholarships to 7 graduating seniors.  

The Superintendent Evaluation is in the process of being worked on for the May/June Board Meeting.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Curt Gottschalk to approve Tyler Munis as the new accounting software as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Bill reported that we submitted over $180,000.00 in tribal grants.

The MRIC Participation has been tabled.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Heather Curtiss to approve the 2018-2019 Budget Amendments as presented.  Motion carried 7/0.

Bill reported that Kyle Gross and Brandon Shirley have resigned as football coaches through PCMI.  

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Tom Gross to accept William Chilman IV's resignation as a Voluntary Assistant Basketball Coach.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Heather Curtiss to approve the following coaching recommendations as presented:  Brad Antcliff – Voluntary Assistant Softball, Paige Lorenz – Voluntary Assistant Softball, Chelsea Davis – Voluntary Assistant Softball, and Kelsey Flaugher – Voluntary Assistant Softball.

The following coach has been hired through PCMI:  William Chilman V – Varsity Boys Track Assistant.  

The GIRESD Election Resolution was tabled until May.

Staff Appreciation Breakfast will be served May 1st.  The Board will start serving at 7:00 a.m.

Bill reminded the Board that Graduation will be May 23, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.  

Motion by Rod Cole, seconded by Ron Neyer to go into Executive Session under article 8c – Negotiations at 9:25 p.m.  Motion carried 7/0.  
Motion to come out of Executive Session at 10:07 p.m.  Motion carried 7/0.

Motion to adjourn at 10:08 p.m.  Roll call.  Motion carried 7/0.
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